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BLOCK BY BLOCK:  COMMUNITY SAFETY INITIATIVE

The safety of any community is closely linked to the well-being of the families and individuals living there.  The provincial government is working with service providers and community agencies in a new pilot project to test an innovative, collaborative approach that will better help people in need, working together to find creative solutions in order to solve problems before they become crises.  The project will identify and address barriers that prevent people from connecting with the services they need.  

This project will take place in a 21-block area within the boundaries of Burrows Avenue to the north, Salter Street to the east, Dufferin Avenue to the south and McGregor Street to the west.  This community, rich in community activism, also has high rates of crime and victimization.  The initiative is built on the knowledge that policing alone cannot resolve these issues.  It is based on Saskatchewan’s successful Building Partnerships to Reduce Crime project.
The $600,000, three-year pilot project will work in two main ways:  
· offering co-ordinated supports from existing agencies to people in crisis, and
· identifying where policies and programs need to change to reduce barriers to service.  

Much of the on-the-ground work will be led by a central hub, where government, police, schools and community agencies will come together to identify situations where individuals and families are at an acutely elevated risk of harm and who need services from more than one organization.  A customized plan will be developed based on individual and family needs, to connect them with integrated services and help them make a change for the better, with the broader goal of addressing issues like victimization and crime.  

The pilot project will be governed by a steering committee, co-chaired by Family Services Minister Kerri Irvin-Ross and Justice Minister Andrew Swan.  Other members include Winnipeg Police Service Chief Devon Clunis, Children and Youth Opportunities Minister Kevin Chief and a number of community members.  The province has asked Heather Leeman to serve as the executive director of this project, building on her years of experience working with communities, most recently with the North End Women’s Centre.

The goal is not to create a new agency, but to increase collaboration among government, community-based agencies, health services, police and schools.  The knowledge gained will be used make changes to existing policies and services to better serve all Manitobans.  The project will also be evaluated to determine if it should expand to other areas in Manitoba.  
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